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Conservation Area Advisory Committee

Advisory Committee Eton

Application ref 2019/3905/P

Address Linton Studio  35 Steele&#39;s Road  London  NW3 4RG

Planning Officer Nathaniel Young

Comments by 29 Sep 2019

Proposal Removal of front external staircase; replacement of front
entrance door with a window at first floor level; replacement
of front entrance door and installation of a new window at
ground floor level; front landscaping/paving works

Objection Yes

Comment Yes

Observations Eton
Conservation Area Advisory Committee
 
 
 
Advice from Eton Conservation Area Advisory Committee:
17.09.2019
 
Re: Linton Studios, 35 Steele's Road: 2019/3905/P,
2019/4402/L
 
Removal of front external staircase; replacement of front
entrance door with a window at first floor level; replacement
of front entrance door and installation of a new window at
ground floor level; front landscaping/paving works
 
The external staircase structure at the front of Linton Studio
is, as the Design and Heritage Statement says,
âunpleasantâ and inept. We welcome its removal, which will
effectively give back to No 35 its original frontage. In
addition, this application proposes that the existing entrance
becomes a window, that the ground floor entrance is
centred, that a small window is added: all this is well
considered.
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But the canopy to the corrected entrance is not so well
considered. With its little flurry of neo-Gothic influenced
detailing, the whole thing is out of place on a frontage which,
below roof level, is wholly in the Queen Anne style. The
architects are right to state that the canopy should be
âsubservientâ. But their drawing (Proposed Front Elevation)
contradicts their text. Stylistically at odds with the window
immediately above it, and with the main entrance, the
canopy is inappropriately noticeable when something
subservient should not be. While thoroughly approving the
rest of the proposal, we think strongly that this one part
should be rethought and take its reading from the rest of the
frontage, something which has been done so well in the
instances listed above.
 
 
 
Yours sincerely,
 
Eton CAAC
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Data Protection

No personal information you have given us will be passed on to third parties for commercial purposes.
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Data Protection

The Council's policy is that all information will be shared among officers and other agencies where the
legal framework allows it, if this will help to improve the service you receive and to develop other
services. If you do not wish certain information about you to be exchanged within the Council, you can
request that this does not happen.


